Vietnam-Battles

U.S. Army Heritage and Education Center 950 Soldiers Drive Carlisle Barracks, PA 17013-5021 28 Dec 2012

TET OFFENSIVE, 1968

A Working Bibliography of MHI Sources

CONTENTS

General Sources.....p.1 Media Aspects.....p.3 Other Specialized Aspects.....p.4 Units, Places, Memoirs.....p.5

Began 30 Jan 68 with surprise attacks on bases and major cities throughout South Vietnam. Although the military situation was restored, even improved by counteroffensive operations, political support in the US for continuing the war rapidly deteriorated.

GENERAL SOURCES

- Allison, William T. <u>The Tet Offensive: A Brief History with Documents</u>. NY: Routledge, 2008. 266 p. DS557.8.T4.A55.
- Arnold, James R. <u>Tet Offensive 1968: Turning Point in Vietnam</u>. Oxford, England: Osprey, 1990. 96 p. DS557.8.T4.A5.
- Brush, Peter. "Reassessing the VC Role After Tet." Vietnam (Feb 2000): pp. 34-43. Per.
- Burke, Tracey & Gleason, Mimi. <u>The Tet Offensive, January-April 1968</u>. NY: Gallery, 1988. ca 200 p. DS557.T4.B87.
- Hanson, Victor D. <u>Carnage and Culture: Landmark Battles in the Rise of Western Power</u>. NY: Doubleday, 2001. 492 p. D25.5.H262. See Chapter 10.
- MacDonald, Charles B. <u>An Outline History of U.S. Policy toward Vietnam</u>. Wash, DC: CMH, 1978. pp. 71-72. DS552.5.M3.
- _____, & Luttichau, Charles V.P. von. "The U.S. Army in Vietnam." Revised and reprinted chapter in <u>American Military History</u>. Wash,DC: OCMH, 1972. pp. 639-41. E181.M33.

Meador, Wilburn. "Tet's Big Bang." Vietnam (Feb 2010): pp. 24-29. Per.

Oberdorfer, Don. Tet! Garden City, NY: Doubleday, 1971. 385 p. DS552.3T402.

Ott, David E. "The Tet Offensive 1968." Field Artillery (Mar/Apr 2006): pp. 22-27. Per.

- Page, Tim. "The Madness of Mini Tet." <u>Vietnam</u> (Oct 2009): pp. 24-31. Per. Combined VC/NVA offensive on Saigon after major thrust petered out.
- Palmer, Dave R. <u>Readings in Current Military History</u>. Interim textbook, USMA, NY, 1969. pp. 103-7. U719P3.
- Paschall, Rod. "The Center of the Storm." <u>Vietnam</u> (Feb 2012): pp. 24-31. Per. LTG Frederick Weyand's "forecasting" of such an offensive.
- Pearson, Willard. <u>The War in the Northern Provinces 1966-1968</u>. Wash, Dept of Army, 1975. 115 p. In the <u>Vietnam Studies</u>. DS552.P42.
- Pike, Douglas. "The Tet Offensive: A Setback for Giap, But Just How Big?" <u>Army</u> (Apr 1968): pp. 57-61. Per.
- Pimlott, John. Vietnam: The Decisive Battles. NY: Macmillan, 1990. pp. 128-29. DS552.P55.
- Republic of Vietnam. Armed Forces. Joint General Staff. Military History Division. <u>The Viet Cong</u> <u>"Tet" Offensive (1968)</u>. Saigon, 1 Jul 1969. 490 p. DS552.3.T4.V5.
- Schandler, Herbert Yale. "Making a Decision: Tet 1968." MA thesis, Harvard U, 1974. 399 p. DS552.3.T4.S3. Extensive bibliography of secondary books and articles.

- Shulimson, Jack. Tet-1968. NY: Bantam, 1988. 158 p. DS552.3.T4.S58.
- Spector, Ronald H. <u>After Tet: The Bloodiest Year in Vietnam</u>. NY: Macmillan, 1993. 390 p. DS552.5.S69.
- Stanton, Shelby L. <u>The Rise and Fall of an American Army</u>. Novato, CA: Presidio, 1985. Chap 15. DS552.5.S73.
- Weir, William. <u>Fatal Victories</u>. Hamden: Archon, 1993. 264 p. D25.9.W45. 14 Pyrrhic victories, see Chap 14.
- Willbanks, James H. <u>The Tet Offensive: A Concise History</u>. NY: Columbia, 2007. 264 p. DS557.8.T4.W55.

MEDIA ASPECTS

- Capini, Michael D. "US Media Coverage of the Vietnam Conflict in 1968." <u>The Vietnam Era: Media</u> <u>and Popular Culture in the US and Vietnam</u>. Ed by Michael Klein. Winchester, MA: Pluto, 1989. pp. 38-64. DS552.5.V47.
- D'Costa, Carlos. "Media Coverage of the Tet Offensive 1968." Thesis, Florida Atlantic U, 1981. 47 p. DS556.22.D32.
- Goodnow, Chandler, et al. "News Coverage of the Tet Offensive." Research paper, USAWC, 25 Mar 1969. 280 p. Arch.
- Hammond, William M. <u>Public Affairs: The Military and the Media, 1962-1968</u>. Wash, DC: CMH, 1988. 413 p. DS556.22.H36. See Chap 15M.
- Newark, Tim. "Victory at Tet: How the Media Got It Wrong." <u>Military Illustrated</u> ((Nov 2005): pp. 8-12 & 14-15. Per.
- North, Don. "VC Assault on the U.S. Embassy." <u>Vietnam</u> (Feb 2000): pp. 38-47 & 72. Per. Eyewitness reporter.
- <u>The Observer</u> (31 Jan 1968): p. 12, & (14 Feb 1968): pp. 1 & 3. Per. Weekly newspaper authorized by MACV's Command Info Div.
- Smith, Jeffrey G. "The Literature of Disillusionment: Public War Correspondence From Waterloo to Khe Sanh." PhD dss, Princeton, 1992. 442 p. PN4784.W36.S64. See Chap 7.
- Smith, Robert B. "A Grievous Miscalculation in the Year of the Monkey." <u>Vietnam</u> (Feb 2005): pp. 34-43 Per. Media treatment of Tet Offensive
- U.S. Military Assistance Command, Vietnam. <u>Monthly Summary</u>. Jan, 1968, pp. 1-3 & 50-51 & Feb 1969, pp. 1-19 & 28-38. Per. Press release summaries of significant events.

See also:

-Bibliographies on William C. Westmoreland in Biographies and Journalism/Media Since 1945.

OTHER SPECIALIZED ASPECTS

- BDM Corps. "A Study of Strategic Lessons Learned in Vietnam." Vol. VI: "Conduct of the War."
 Book 1: Operational Analysis." Report submitted to Dept Army, 9 May 1980. ca 600 p.
 DS552.5.S84v6bk1.
 See Chap 3, pp. 83-94.
- Braestrup, Peter. <u>Big Story: How the American Press and Television Reported and Interpreted the Crisis</u> <u>of Tet 1968 in Vietnam and Washington</u>. 2 vols. Boulder, CO: Westview, 1977. DS552.3.T4.B7.
- Helm, Glenn E. "The Tet 1968 Offensive: A Failure of Allied Intelligence." Thesis, 1989. 257 p. DS552.3.T4.H44.
- Irzyk, Albin F. <u>Unsung Heroes, Saving Saigon</u>. Raleigh, NC: Ivy House, 2008. 212 p. DS559.5.179. U.S. Army Headquarters Area Command response to offensive.
- Lockwood, Jonathan S. "The Failure of Intelligence." Vietnam (Feb 1995): pp. 22-28. Per.
- Middleton, Drew. "Tet: Military Victory, Political Defeat." Campaigns (Jan/Feb 1984): pp. 6-15. Per.
- Paschall, Rod. "Circling the Wagons in Saigon." <u>Vietnam</u> (Feb 2013): pp. 24-31. Per. Documents the wide variety of personnel who ultimately stabilized the city during Tet.
- Rexilius, Ronald J. "Americans without Dog Tags: U.S. Civilians in the Vietnam War, 1950-1975." PhD dss, U NE, 2000. 626 p. DS558.2.R49. See Chap. 7.
- Schmitz, David F. <u>The Tet Offensive: Politics, War, and Public Opinion</u>. NY: Rowman & Littlefield Pubs, 2005. 183 p. DS557.8.T4.S36.
- Tour 365 (Spring/Summer 1968): pp. 46-51. Per. Official magazine of US Army, Vietnam.
- Wirtz, James J. "The Battles of Saigon and Hue: Tet 1968." In <u>Soldiers in Cities: Military Operations</u> on Urban Terrain. Carlisle Barracks, PA: SSI, 2001. pp. 75-88. U413.R32.S643.
- _____. "Explaining an Instance of Intrawar Intelligence Failure: The American Military's Response to the 1968 Tet Offensive." PhD dss, Columbia, 1989. 620 p. DS552.3.T4.W572.
- <u>The Tet Offensive: Intelligence Failure in War</u>. Ithaca, NY: Cornell, 1991. 290 p. DS552.3.T4.W57.

Zabecki, David T. "Battle for Saigon." Vietnam (Summer 1989): pp. 19-25. Per.

See also:

-Bibliography on Intelligence in Vietnam War.

UNITS, PLACES, MEMOIRS

- Bunch, Chris. <u>A Reckoning for Kings: A Novel of the Tet Offensive</u>. NY: Atheneum, 1987. 449 p. PZ4.B86Re.
- Davidson, Philip B. <u>Secrets of the Vietnam War</u>. Novato, CA: Presidio 1990, 214 p. DS552.5.D38. By intelligence chief, MACV, May 67-May 69; see chap 5.
- DePuy, Wm E., et al. <u>Changing an Army: An Oral History of General William E. DePuy.</u> Carlisle Barracks, PA: MHI, 1986; reprinted 1988. pp. 169-70. U53.D46.A3.
- Gross, John E. "The Tet Battles of Bien Hoa and Long Binh." Vietnam (Feb 2006): pp. 18-26. Per.
- Infantry Magazine. <u>A Distant Challenge: The U.S. Infantry in Vietnam, 1967-1970</u>. Birmingham, AL: Birmingham Pub, 1971. 400 p. DS552.5.I54.
- Jones, Bruce E. <u>War Without Windows: A True Account of a Young Army Officer Trapped in an</u> <u>Intelligence Cover-Up in Vietnam</u>. NY: Vanguard, 1987. 302 p. DS557.M44.J88. See Chaps 14-16.
- Kinnard, Douglas. <u>The War Managers</u>. Hanover, NH: U New England, 1977. 216 p. DS552.K5. Assessment based on views of over half the serving generals in VN, who responded to author's questionnaire. See pp. 76- 80.
- McLeod, Jesse T. Crew Chief. Canton, OH: Daring, 1988. 367 p. DS556.4.M29.
- Nourse, Robert H., & Colley, David P. "The Day 'Big Trouble' Came to Tiny Ly Tin." <u>Army</u> (May 1988): pp. 60-65. Per. Reminiscences of U.S. adviser.
- Speedy, Jack. "Charlie Company to the Rescue." <u>Vietnam</u> (Jun 1990): pp. 22-28. Per. By commander, C/1st/502nd Infantry, pulled from reserve to defend US Embassy, Saigon.
- U.S. Army. 716th Military Police Battalion. "Special Report of ORLL during Combat Conditions— City of Saigon, 31 Jan to 4 Feb 1968," 8 Feb 1968. Enclosure to its quarterly Operational Report--Lessons Learned, Nov 67-Jan 68. pp. 13-26. MACV Historians' Collection.

- Warinske, John. <u>Company Command in Vietnam...Oral History Collections</u>. Special Bib 26, Nov 1990. ca 250 p. Z672.4.H6.U5.no26.
 See II, pp. 51, for ca 50 interviews.
- Westmoreland, William C. "Report of Operations in South Vietnam, January 1964-June 1968." In <u>Report on the War in Vietnam</u>. Wash, DC: GPO, 1969. pp. 157-77. DS552.U56.

_____. <u>A Soldier Reports</u>. Garden City, NY: Doubleday, 1976. Chap XVII. DS556.4.W38.

See also:

-Bibliography on Hue, Feb 1968 in Vietnam-Battles; and ORLLs & AAR of II Field Force and other reporting units (MACV Historians' Collection)